## PRESTWICK SOUTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## Minutes of Meeting of 28 JUNE 2018

Welcome: The Chair, Meic Evans, welcomed those present.

**Sederunt:** Community Councillors – M Evans, N Smith, L White, J Riach, J Park, J Whittaker, T Piper. South Ayrshire Councillor – Cllr H Hunter. I Cochrane. M Toner. Community Police – PC Meredith, PC Douglas. Prestwick North CC – S Harris

Apologies: A Quinn, L Bowman, M Dorans, Alex Young, Provost H Moonie

**Minutes of Previous Meeting:** The minutes of the PSCC meeting in May need altered as they are not Accurate.

**Matters Arising:** AGM Audited Accounts were proposed by J Park and Seconded by N Smith. Cllr H Hunter advised that there was a motion in Council today which said SAC would be supporting communities in their memorial activities, Cllr Hunter suggested PSCC investigate the full motion on the website and get in touch with SAC if required. L White advised that she had been in contact with Mark Baker from SAC.

**Police Report:** The Police read out their report and N Smith requested they send us an email copy so we could populate the Minute accurately. We have still to receive the email.

**Freemans Hall Group:** S Harris from PNCC gave an update on the progress of the group. Their main advisor has now left the group but has given the group some ideas to discuss.

The group will set up as a community group.

Develop a constitution and a name.

Gather aspirations and Ideas.

Consult with the Community and open a bank account.

PSCC Agree in Principal to support the FHG although not financially at the moment.

**South Ayrshire Council Report:** Cllr H Hunter reported that he is very impressed with all the litter picking activities going on in Prestwick.

Cllr M Toner: SGN have a new timetable of works.

Cllr I Cochrane: Possible multiple funding streams for Freemans Hall group to investigate.

**Treasurer's Report:** Admin Grant Application in to SAC for remembrance service this year.

**Planning Report:** Cllr M Evans submitted a written report on recent planning applications and decisions.

Bruce's Well: We will have an update at August meeting.

**Correspondence:** The Secretary reported that all current correspondence had already been emailed to members.

A.O.C.B:

Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 30<sup>th</sup> August 2018